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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-105
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: February 10, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F, RDCPHS, JWW
Date of Analysis: February 12, 2015
Type of Action: Appropriation; authorization to execute interlocal agreement
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $869,486 from the stormwater utility operating budget for the purchase of a first year’s water quality credits from the JEA to meet the City’s water quality obligations under the Florida Department of Environmental Protection’s (FDEP) St. Johns River Basin Management Action Plan (BMAP). The bill authorizes execution of an agreement between the City and the JEA for transfer of the credits. The bill also approves execution of an agreement between the City and the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for a trade of total nitrogen credits in the marine section of the Lower St. Johns River Basin from the FDOT to the City.

Background Information: The City is mandated by the federal Clean Water Act to reduce the amount of nutrients it discharges or allows to be discharged into the St. Johns River and its tributaries.  The Florida DEP has established nutrient reduction targets for all permitted dischargers into the river, including the City, the JEA and the FDOT. In order to meet its 50% nitrogen reduction target by July 31, 2015 the City may either make improvements to sanitary sewer and stormwater systems that reduce the nutrient load, or may purchase “credits” from other regulated dischargers that have already met and exceeded their nutrient reduction targets, thereby creating credits which may be sold to other regulated entities to meet their obligations. The City has determined that, given its current revenue constraints, the most economical means of meeting the mandated reductions is to purchase 30.34 metric tons of total nitrogen water quality credits per year from the JEA for 8 years (through December 2023) at a cost of $2,086,767 per year ($869,486 for a partial year in 2015). The City also agrees to immediately acquire 10.57 metric tons of nitrogen credits from the FDOT in return for an assumption of responsibility for an additional 5% of the BMAP-required nitrogen reductions for non-point source runoff in the City, from 90% to 95%. FDOT’s responsibility will be reduced from 10% to 5%.
Policy Impact Area: St. Johns River environmental cleanup mandate
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $869,486 from the stormwater utility operating budget for the remainder of FY14-15 and commits the City to paying the JEA $2,086,767 per year through 2023 for future credits.
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